

KOLEJ YAYASAN PELAJARAN JOHOR FINAL EXAMINATION

COURSE NAME

: ENGLISH 1

COURSE CODE

ENL1012

EXAMINATION

: OCT 2017

DURATION

: 2 HOURS

INSTRUCTION TO CANDIDATES

This examination paper consists of THREE (3):

PART A (30 Marks)

PART B (20 Marks)

PART C (30 Marks)

- 2. Candidates are not allowed to bring any material to examination room except with the permission from the invigilator.
- 3. Please check to make sure that this examination pack consist of:
 - Question Paper
 - ii. Objective Answer Paper
 - iii. Answer Booklet



PART A - VOCABULARY

Answer ALL questions in Objective Answer Paper.

Section 1

This part contains of FIFTEEN (15) questions.

Choose the synonym for each bolded word.

- 1. Raul is an **indulgent** father. For instance, he lets his daughter stay up as late as she likes and he never insists that she does her homework.
 - A. Lazy and caring
 - B. Stupid and kind
 - C. Strict and mean
 - D. Lenient and accepting
- 2. The child tried to placate the bully, doing everything he told her to do.
 - A. Hate
 - B. Satisfy
 - C. Teach
 - D. Fight
- 3. Even though Jardy enjoyed the movie and said it was exciting, Danario thought it was **tedious**.
 - A. Awesome
 - B. Eventful
 - C. Slow
 - D. Boring
- 4. Joan loves to buy **exotic** foods: vegetables and herbs from China, spices from India, olives from Greece, and cheeses from France.
 - A. Expensive and tasty
 - B. Highly seasoned
 - C. Amazing
 - D. Foreign and unusual

- 5. The **optometrist**, unlike the ophthalmologist, cannot prescribe drugs or perform eye surgery.
 - A. Pharmacist
 - B. Medical eye doctor
 - C. Technician
 - D. Prescriber of glasses
- 6. Since Doug is often rude, i wasn't surprised that he was so **insolent** to the principal.
 - A. Disrespectful
 - B. Respectful
 - C. Secretive
 - D. Casual
- 7. The students who arrived late told an **implausible** story about stopping to watch a UFO.
 - A. Creative
 - B. Unlikely
 - C. Funny
 - D. Amazing
- 8. My father is on the **brink** of success like a musician who has just released his first single.
 - A. End
 - B. Beginning
 - C. Middle
 - D. Threshold

9.	Because the young boy wanted to learn about everything, he was very
	inquisitive
	A. Quick
	B. Smart
	C. Curious
	D. Noisy

- 10. The music became louder and louder at the **finale** of the piece, and then the audience broke their silence.
 - A. Meaning
 - B. Best art
 - C. Forgotten part
 - D. Finish
- 11. For Anna's birthday, her mother threw her a **lavish** party with a live band and ice skating.
 - A. Amazing
 - B. Boring
 - C. Very generous
 - D. Economical
- 12. Unlike his strong, healthy older brother, the baby was frail.
 - A. Fat
 - B. Sad
 - C. Weak
 - D. Muscular
- 13. If you are rude and inconsiderate to people, they will shun you.
 - A. Avoid
 - B. Respect
 - C. Argue with
 - D. Praise

- 14. My mother became irate when I spilled paint on our new sofa.
 - A. Annoyed
 - B. Amused
 - C. Angry
 - D. Frustrated
- 15. Language **evolve** over time, as you would see if you opened a book written in English 600 years ago and found you couldn't understand it.
 - A. Develop gradually
 - B. Increase in difficulty
 - C. Deteriorate
 - D. Improve

[15 MARKS]

Section 2

This part contains of TEN (10) questions.

Identify and correct 15 spelling errors in the following paragraph.

The job market in Malaysia is set to expand further with technological grownth and the influx of forreign investors attracted to the facilities and infrastructure, according to a job recruitment agenci.

"Our youths should capitallise on this. Put your foot in the door and do not be choosey about jobs. Experience the excittement. Fast-growing Malaysia with its infrasstructure is encouraging foreign invesstors to come," Marie Lam, country manager of Adecco Personnel Sdn Bhd said yesterday.

Lam said a major problem that hindered job seekers from being employed was their innability to express themselves during inteviews, while fresh graduatesion take for granted that employers would hire them. She said those who had found jobs should addopt a lifelong learning habit to continually improve themselves and try out new work.

Jobs DB Malaysia general manager Shahrul Hameed Dawood said there were still jobseekers who did not know that they could look for jobs on the Internet apart from the newspapers.

"There are job vacancyes available onlines." Shahrul said there was a need for job seekers to think laterally and not confine themselves to a specific field when looking for a job.

Organising chairman Datuk Liow Tiong Lai said the expo was organised to help youths find suitable jobs in line with the MCA's drive to inculcate the lifelong learning culture among the people.

Adapted from: The Star, Malaysia

ERRORS	CORRECTION
1.	
2.	
3.	
4.	
5.	
6.	
7.	
8.	
9.	
10.	
11.	
12.	
13.	
14.	
15.	

[15 MARKS]

PART B - GRAMMAR

Answer ALL questions in Answer Booklet.

Section 1

Indentify and correct 10 errors in the following questions.

		Errors	Correction
1.	My mother or my brother are coming with me to the cooking show.		
2.	That second series of <i>Friends</i> are borrowed from Aimi's friend.		
3.	The Chinese celebrates Chinese New Year.		
4.	Half of the sweetes has already been eaten by the children.		
5.	The woman do not purchase anything from the grocery store.		

[10 MARKS]

Section 2 (Simple Present Tense)

Identify and correct 10 spelling errors in the following questions.

		Errors	Correction
1.	Every twelve months, the Earth circle the Sun.		
2.	She do not play tennis.		
3.	He have his wallet in his hand.		
4.	They never drinks tea in the morning.		
5.	The teacher grade homework on Fridays.	- Him I	

[10 MARKS]

PART C Answer ALL questions in Answer Booklet.

WATER EVERYWHERE

Every child in a decent kindergarten learns how to rinse his brushed teeth I with just a small cup of water since leaving the water running while brushing one's teeth wastes six litres of water per minute. However, many grown-ups pay no heed to this because they are unaware of just how much water runs through bathroom sink faucets.

5

If they really stopped to visualise the four big mineral-water-sized bottles II suddenly appearing for every minute the tap is running, most people would probably think twice about how careless and reckless they are when they turn the tap. In fact, a dripping tap can waste up to 5, 000 liters of water a year. Since adults are advised to drink at least two litres water a day, the | 10 5,000 liters of water that drips down the sink represents nearly seven years' worth of an adult's daily water requirement.

Yet, living in a country where seasonal heavy rains can bring floods III anywhere, it is easy to forget that droughts can and do happen here, too. And when the droughts do come, people suffer and complain about having to spend their time lining up for water-delivery trucks, and then having to carry heavy buckets of water home.

15

IV Living in a country that is blessed with plentiful rain, it is often easy that water is not a readily obtainable resource all over the world, and that, for many, walking to a distant water source and carrying heavy buckets of 20 water is a daily and permanent fixture of life. Around the world, lack of access to clean and safe water kills more children annually than AIDS, malaria and measles combined.

V	Yet, here in Malaysia, a staggering 1.8 million cubic metres of treated water	T
	was lost in 2009, largely as a result of leakage from old or damaged pipes. It	1
	is an amount that could fill 720,000 Olympic-sized swimming pools. And	23
	The same of the sa	
	since each pool can hold at least 2,500,000 litres of water, on the count of	
	water daily intake alone, 1.8 cubic metres would provide enough drinking	
	water for nearly 33 million people for an average lifespan of 75 years. And	
	this was just what was lost in one year.	30
VI	In money terms, the loss translates into a conservative estimate of RM1.6	
	million - 6.5 times the developmental funds allocated to all schools in	
	Malaysia this year. So, such leakage robs us twice; the funds lost could	
	either have been spent further on education, or welfare or healthcare.	
	Instead, it all went down the drain. Such wastage should not be tolerated,	35
	and must be stopped.	
	Adapted from: The New Straits Times, Malaysia	

1.	What do the following words refer to:	
	a. this (line 4)	
	b. they (line 8)	
	c. here (line 14	
	d. it (line 35)	
		[4 MARKS]
2.	Why is it important to turn off the water tap while brushing one's te	eth?
		[2 MARKS]
3.	What happen if droughts hit our country?	
		[2 MARKS]
4.	What is the topic sentence for paragrph V?	
		[2 MARKS]
5.	List two diseases that also contribute to the death of children annu-	ıally.
		[2 MARKS]

6. Write T if the statement is true and F if the statement is false in the space provided.

	Question	T/F
a.	An adult's daily water requirement is 5,000 litres of water per	
	year.	
b.	According to the article, many adults let the water run while	
	brushing their teeth.	
C.	1.8 billion cubic metres of treated water was lost in 2009 due to	
	tap dripping.	
d.	Pipe leakage is another source of water wastage.	

[4 MARKS]

7. Fill in the blanks with information from the passage.

	A dripping tap	a
Loss	of water per year:	Loss of water in 2009:
b.	which	1.8 billion cubic metres which would
	represents nearly	provide nearly
C.	years' worth of	d million people for
	an adult's daily water requirement.	an average lifespan of 75 years.

[4 MARKS]

8. Write the main idea for each paragraph.

Paragraph	Main Idea	
I		
II		
III	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	
IV		
V		10.

[10 MARKS]

END OF QUESTION PAPER